SECTION A

Answer ALL questions in this paper.

Part I

This part cosists of SIX (6) questions

Find the **same** meaning of the word in bold below.

- **1.** 1 Do you see the large houses and expensive cars? This is an <u>affluent</u> neighborhood.
 - A. poor
 - B. wealthy
 - **C.** healty
 - **D.** friendly

(1 mark)

Find the **opposite** meaning of the word in bold below.

- 2. Maslina wants to be **renowned** violinist when she grows up.
 - A. popular
 - B. unknown
 - C. outstanding
 - D. respectable

(1 mark)

Identify and correct the spelling errors in the following text.

Coronavirus **3. disiase** 2019 (COVID-19) is a type of viral pneumonia with an **4**. **uncomon** outbreak in Wuhan, China, in December 2019, which is caused by severe acute respiratory syndrome coronavirus 2 (SARS-CoV2). SARS-CoV-2 is extremely **5**. **contageous** and has resulted in a fast pandemic of COVID-19. Currently, COVID-19 is

on the rise around the world, and it poses a severe threat to public health around the world. This review provides an overview about the COVID-19 virus to increase public awareness and understanding of the virus and its **6. consiquances** in terms of history, epidemiology, structure, genome, clinical symptoms, diagnosis, prevention, and treatment.

No.	Errors	Corrections
1.		
2.		
3.		
4.		

(4 marks)

Part 2

This	part	consists of ELEVEN (11) questions.	
Choc	se th	he correct tenses based on the following sentences.	
1.	l'II	be after their cat while they are on holiday.	
	A.	looks	
	B.	looked	
	C.	look	
	D.	looking	
2.	Υn	ou to send the document now.	
	Α.	asked	
	В.	are asked	
		are asking	
	D.	have asked	
	D.	Have asked	(2 marks)
3.	W	/hen you arrived, I in the library and Siti	_ asleep.
	A.	was reading – had fallen	
	B.	am reading – have fallen	
	C.	will be reading – will be falling	
	D.	have been reading – has been falling	
4.	Sall	ly in the kitchen when the fire out.	
		was cooking – broke	
	В.	had been cooking – broken	
		•	
	C.	will cook – breaking	

SULIT 4

D. has cooks – break

5

5.	Bot	h of the parents	gossiping when they	one of their
	son	is missing.		
	A.	was busy – realised		
	B.	is busy – realising		
	C.	are busy – realise		
		were busy – realised		
		•		
6.	I	of my mum beca	use I	_ the cake.
		is scared – burn		
	B.	am scared - have burnt		
	C.	had scared – have burning		
	D.	was scared – has burnt		
				(8 marks
Iden	tify th	e meaning of words in bold ar	nd circle the correct ans	swers.
7.	Th	e lady was furious with how s	she was treated by the	salesgirl when she refuses
		buy the watch.	•	•
		•		
	A.	Excited		
	В.	Angry		
	C.	Scared		
	D.	Eager		
		3		
8.	٨٠	dil realized that he cannot are	oraștinato anymoro ac	the deadline was just
0.		dil realised that he cannot pro und the corner	crastiliate anymore as	strie deadilile was just
	A.	Postpone		
	В.	Timeliness		
	C.	prompt		
	D.	start		

9.	Ine	e huge storm devastated their house a few weeks ago.
	A.	organised
	B.	rebuild
	C.	damaged
	D.	Crushed
10.	Sib	ling rivalry is common among family member.
	A.	conflict
	B.	love
	C.	care
	D.	attention
		(4 Mark)
11.		ntify the error of tenses in the following sentences and rewrite the sentence
	with	nout the mistake.
	a) \$	Siti looking like her mother when she smile
		(2 marks)
	h) -	The accident occurs at 7pm yesterday.
	D)	The accident occurs at 7pm yesterday.
		(2 marks)
		(2 marks)
	c) ł	(2 marks)
	c) ł	
	c) I	
	c) ł	

KYPJ/NOVEMBER2020/ENL1012

d) I is writing the novel right now.	
	(2 marks)
e) Raja is not studied for the test now.	
	(2 marks)
	(10 marks)
	[30 MARKS]

5

10

15

20

25

Section B

i

ii

iii

iν

Part I

Read the passage below and answer ALL the questions that follow.

THE HYBRID CAR - CAR OF THE ERA

Choosing a new car is always about weighing your options. You have to consider your budget, the purpose of buying one, the type and the features. There are many different types of cars available and this may confuse you as to which to buy. One of the latest types of car is the hybrid car which is referred to as the "car of the era". There are many unique features that make the hybrid car different from the **conventional** cars. Because of **its** uniqueness, the hybrid car is now growing in popularity. Many people are considering getting rid of their conventional car in favour of a hybrid car due to its several advantages.

The main advantage is fuel **consumption**. Hybrid cars consume fuel efficiently because it has two engines. It has a traditional petrol engineand electric motor and batteries. **They** work together to cut down on fuel consumption. The combination of these two engines allows a hybrid car to save about 30 miles a gallon. It saves fuel because the petrol engine will automatically shut off when the car stops and it will only turn on when you step on the accelerator pedal. So the rising price of fuel will not affect you much if you are driving driving a hybrid car.

Since the hybrid car uses petrol and batteries as **its** sources of power, it uses less petrol than the convetional car. Therefore hybrid cars **emit** lower toxic emissions as compared to conventional petrol-powered cars since less gasolie is being burned. So, it causes less pollution and as less carbon dioxide is released into the atmosphere. It is very important for you to know that for every kiliometre you drive a conventional car, carbon dioxide is released into the air building up greenhouse gasses which contribute to air pollution. So by driving a hybrid vehicle, you will reduce the emission of carbon dioide into the atmosphere.

However, side by side with the advantages are **drawbacks**. One is **its** price. Hybrid cars are more expensive than conventional cars

because of the price of the bettery installed in the car. The battery may last for several years but to replace **it** will cost you several thousand ringgit 30 which is equivalent buying a used car. Thus hybrid cars are only for those who can afford them.

In short, the benefits of the hybrid cars are that it **consumes** less petroland protects the environment. However, **it** is more expensive than the conventional car. Thus hybrid carproducers should now work to reduce the cost of the production to make it affordable to everyone. *If* everybody drive a hybridcar, we will have a greener earth.

Circle the correct referents answer to the questions below.

- 1. conventional (paragraph i, line 6)
 - A. latest
 - B. modern
 - C. new
 - D. traditional

(1 mark)

- **2.** consumption (paragraph ii, line 9)
 - A. Operation
 - B. usage
 - C. disuse
 - **D.** expansion

(1 mark)

- **3.** emit (paragraph iii, line 18)
 - A. conceal
 - B. release
 - C. refuse
 - D. contain

(1 mark)

4.	draw	backs (paragraph iv	, line 26)			
	A.	benefits				
	В.	usage				
	C.	disadvantages				
	D.	effect				
						(1mark)
5.	Cons	sumes (paragraph v	, line 31)			
	A.	use				
	B.	finish				
	C.	apply				
	D.	engage				
						(1mark)
6 . V		lo the following wor		ne pass		
	a)		•	:		
	b)	· • .		:		
	c)		•	:		
	d)			:		
	e)	it (paragraph v, I	ine 32)	:		
						(F
7	\^/rito	down the ownerting	a dotaila for a	aab na	ragraph	(5 marks)
7.	vvrite	down the supporting	ig details for ea			
		Paragraph :			Supporting details	
		i 				
		ii 				
		:				
		iv				
		V				

8.	What are some points that one should consider before buying a new car?	-	i marks
9.	How do hybrid cars reduce fuel consumption?	(2	marks)
10.	What is the main idea of paragraph iv?.	(1	marks
11.	Why it is said that driving conventional cars increases	•	· ? marks
12.	What are the benefits of the hybrid car?	(2	marks
13.	What does the author mean when he says "if everybody drives a hybrid have greener earth" (paragraph v, line 34-35)?	•	marks , we wi
14	In your opinion, should people be encouraged to buy hybrid cars?	— (3	8 Marks
		(2	? Marks

(30 marks)

PART 2

Information Transfer

This part consists of **TWO (2)** questions.

QUESTION 1

1 Read the following text. Then, answer questions 1 - 10

BENEFITS OF EATING SEA URCHIN

Sea urchin is delicious and actually provide beneficial nutrient. One of the benefits of eating sea urchins is that it is rich in protein. It is an good substitute for protein – rich foods such as meat, fish, beans and legumes. Your body needs protein to build and repairs bones, muscles, cartilage skin and blood.

Next, sea urchins are a good source of fibre. This will be helpful in ensuring that you do not suffer from constipation or haemorrhoids. Usually, foods such as hot meal, bran and other wholegrain wheat products like brown porridge and bread provide such nutrition.

Sea urchins also provide sufficient amount of vitamin C. Vitamin C is essential for combating deficiencies, such as scurvy. This vitamin can also be obtained by consuming mangos, oranges, green leafy vegetables and health supplements.

Besides Vitamin C, sea urchins also offer Vitamin A, mainly found in carrots, kale, spinach, winter squash, collard greens and turnip green. These vitamins are vital in improving your immunes system.

Source: Adapted from Health Benefits of Eating Sea Urchin,

http://healthbenefitsofeating.com/sea-food/health-benefits-of-eating-sea-urchin/.

Using the information from the text, complete the following table.

Benefits of Eating Sea Urchin

Function	Other Source
2	• Meat
	• Fish
	Beans and
	legumes
3	4
	·
Fighting disease like scurvy	6
7	Carrots
	• Kale
	8
	9
	10
	Turnip greens
	2

(10 marks)

QUESTION 2

Read the following text. Then, answer questions 1 - 10

The new Tun Sri Lanang library in KYPJ was officially opened on 7th July 2017 to accommodate the increasing number of students every semester. Its offers a wide range of services from lending book and reservation of books to book binding.

There is also a Reading Room outside of the main library that opens 24-hours and offer unlimited Internet services. The main library opening times, however, vary. When the academic semester is in session, its open from 8.30 am to 10pm during weekdays. During weekends, it opens from 8.30am to 5.30pm. It is closed on public holidays.

The hours are extended one extra hour each day one month before the final examination start. It is closed during public holidays. During the semester breaks, the library is open only from 8.30 a.m. to 5.30 p.m. every day. It is closed on weekends and public holidays.

By using the information from the text, complete the following table.

During the	Usual Time (up	DAY	OPENING	CLOSING
semester	to one month		TIME	TIME
	before the final	Monday - Friday	1	10.00 p.m.
	exams)			
		Saturday & Sunday	8.30 a.m.	2
		Public Holidays	3	
	4	Monday - Friday	8.30 a.m.	5
		Saturday & Sunday	6	6.30 p.m.
		Public Holidays	Closed	
7		Monday - Friday	8.30 a.m.	9
		Saturday & Sunday	10	
_		8	Closed	
_				
_				
_				
_				
_				

(10 MARKS)

[50 marks]

END OF QUESTION PAPER